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The Finish Line team in Iowa celebrated a huge victory for uninsured Iowa kids this year, and this article shows a unique way one community in Iowa is recognizing the importance of the legislation for Iowa kids. Local and state policymakers met in Ottumwa to celebrate the expansion of coverage and to talk about how all kids deserve quality, affordable care that they and their families can depend on. This is a great example of policymakers taking an issue out of the statehouse and into their communities and having a stake in its success. 
The Ottumwa Courier (IA) - Children’s health care legislation touted; State and federal dollars will fund effort to insure 30,000 Iowa children – by Pat Shaver - 6.12.09

OTTUMWA — Last year, 403 children needing medical service at River Hills Community Health Center in Ottumwa were uninsured.

Soon, many of those children will be insured.

Local and state lawmakers met in Ottumwa Thursday to recognize approved legislation that will bring health insurance to 30,000 Iowa children by next year.

The legislation targets children in working families whose parents are not among Iowa’s poorest families but are still unable to afford health care. State and federal dollars will fund the effort.

“When you think about kids in particular, insuring them seems like a no-brainer to me,” said Dr. Bery Engebretsen, a family doctor and founder of a community health center in Des Moines.

For example, Engebretsen said, if a child gets an ear infection, it impacts their ability to hear, which can impact their success in school, and may impact them later in life.

Statewide, 137,000 people used services at community health centers; of those, 52,000 were children. And of those children, 12,000 are uninsured, said Engebretsen.

“If you don’t take care of the kids who will infect other children in day cares and schools then the whole community could get sick. This is a very important legislation,” said State Rep. Mary Gaskill, D-Ottumwa.

State Sen. Jack Hatch, D-Des Moines, said the legislation is bringing national attention to the state, and others are interested in following in Iowa’s footsteps.

“It’s not the end; we still have hundreds of thousands of Iowa adults who are not covered,” said Hatch, chairman of President Obama’s State Legislators for Health Reform Task Force.

River Hills Chief Executive Officer Rick Johnson said that 50-52 percent of the adults River Hills serves are uninsured. More people are becoming uninsured because of layoffs and the tough economy, he said.

“I’m very optimistic that the economy will eventually turn around; until that time, at least children in Iowa will be guaranteed health coverage,” said Johnson.

State Sen. Keith Kreiman, D-Bloomfield, agrees that insurance for Iowa children is a great accomplishment, but there is more work to be done on health care reform.

“This is not the end of the process, this is a continual process that many of us believe is very important: To make sure that every child is covered by medical care insurance. Adults should also be covered, I believe, in our state,” said Kreiman.
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